High School Building Committee

Tewksbury, Massachusetts

Members present:
Jamey Cutelis, Dennis Francis, Rick Guida, Ron Hall, 

Pat Lally, Richard Montuori, John O’Connor, Brenda Regan,
Joe Russell, Vincent Spada, Anne Marie Stronach
Meeting Date:

December 2, 2010 

Others present:
Lorraine Finnegan, - SMMA

Peter Collins, Steve Stafford – Heery International




Brian Hickey, Mary McDonald, Barry Lewin




Maria McLaughlin (recorder)

Jamey Cutelis called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm. 
Rick Guida made a motion, seconded by Anne Marie Stronach, to authorize payment to SMMA, Application #20, for services rendered finalizing the bid phase in the amount of $25,400.  Peter Collins recommends payment.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review by Jack Quinn.

Ron Hall made a motion, seconded by Brenda Regan, to authorize payment to SMMA, Application #21, for pre-construction drainage outfall work in the amount of $500.  Peter Collins recommends payment.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review by Jack Quinn.

Anne Marie Stronach made a motion, seconded by Joe Russell, to amend CTA Application #1 from $584,417 to $582,920.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Brian Hickey and Mary McDonald presented their request for tennis courts to the committee.  They are working with the group that is raising funds for synthetic fields.  Lorraine Finnegan explained that originally the plans included 4 courts.  Their request for 6-8 courts will take away from the all purpose field.  Brian Hickey would like to maintain the all purpose field.  Brenda Regan suggested the group may want to meet with the Planning Board.

Rick Guida made a motion, seconded by Dennis Francis, to approve for payment an invoice from National Grid in the amount of $1,475 for prep work for tree clearing.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Ron Hall made a motion, seconded by Anne Marie Stronach, to approve for payment CTA Application #2 in the amount of $599,395 for November.  The invoice has been reviewed by Heery and SMMA.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review by Jack Quinn and signature of Richard Montuori.
Peter Collins presented CTA Change Order #1 regarding unsuitable soils.  Change Order #1 is for soil conditions discovered below the baseline beyond the original design.  CTA had included $35 per cubic yard for removal of unsuitable soil in their original bid.  Below the baseline 7245 cubic yards of unsuitable soil was discovered at a cost of $253,575.  Lorraine Finnegan explained that the change order is only for unsuitable soil below the baseline.  The contractor, Geotech and Heery are monitoring the trucks and the amount of soil being removed.  Jamey Cutelis requested boring details and Geotech reports for the committee to review. Lorraine Finnegan stated that CTA has not stopped working.  The additional scope of the work has been completed and was reviewed Heery, SMMA and Geotech.

Dennis Francis made a motion, seconded by Anne Marie Stronach, to approve the amended amount of $260,680 for removal of 7245 cubic yards of unsuitable soils below the baseline, construction of basins and water removal.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Dennis Francis made a motion, seconded by Anne Marie Stronach, to revise the previous motion and the change order value to $261,380.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Ron Hall requested a running tally of the contingency account for the next meeting.

Brenda Regan made a motion, seconded by Joe Russell, to approve an invoice from Maria McLaughlin, HSBC secretary, for 25 hours from May 27 to November 4, 2010.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
Peter Collins distributed the revised Project Funding Agreement based on the bid results.  MSBA will review and adjust the budget.  The contingency value of $3.3 million should stay the same.
Anne Marie Stronach made a motion, seconded by Joe Russell, to approve for payment CTA Application #3 in the amount of $248,311.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

The Attorney General denied the bid protest by Interstate Electric.

Peter Collins presented Heery Amendments 4, 5 and 6 for review and authorization by the Town Manager.  Amendment #4 is for additional services for BidDocs online in the amount of $248; Amendment #5 for Projectdog Online Document services in the amount of $59,221; and Amendment #6 not to exceed $137,500 for UTS for additional testing.
Richard Montuori has continued to meet with residents and abutters.  They are concerned about the drainage.  Residents have been happy with the response and will probably meet again in January.

CTA has requested a staffing change.  Nick Vaks will be the Assistant Project Manager in place of Davida Flynn.  Nick Vaks will be on site full-time.  Construction Meetings will be held every Wednesday at 2:00 pm.  CTA’s two-week look ahead schedule was distributed.
Dr. O’Connor discussed his concerns regarding CORI checks.  He does not want to receive calls for appeals after someone has been denied.

Pat Lally made a motion, seconded by Joe Russell, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed by unanimous vote and the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.   The next meeting is scheduled for January 6, 2011.
Approved:
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Brenda Theriault-Regan, Clerk
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